
To the astronomical community of Ukraine and the world

Dear colleagues,

The non-governmental  organization  “Ukrainian  Astronomical  Association”  (UAA)

would like to bring  the consolidated position of the UAA Council  on the decision of

the Scientific Council for Astronomy of the Russian Academy of Sciences (RAS)  as

concerns with the holding of the All-Russian Astronomical Conference (BAK-2017)

in Yalta, Crimea,  on September 17-22, 2017. 

We  consider  that  the  organization  of  scientific  conferences  in  the  illegal

annexed  Crimea  is  an  element  of  the  hybrid  war  led  by  the  Russian  Federation

against  Ukraine.  It  is  obvious  that  the  members  of  the  Scientific  Council  for

Astronomy of RAS  could not fail to know the position of Ukraine, the European

Union,  the United States and other  countries  regarding the  status of  the annexed

Crimea as well as sanctions against organizations and individuals visiting the Crimea

bypassing the current legislation of Ukraine and the UN decision. Participation in

such conferences of  astronomers from Ukraine and the world will  testify to their

support  for  the  annexation  of  the  Crimea  by  the  Russian  Federation.

We express concern with such decision of the Scientific Council for Astronomy

of RAS and hope that  it  does not  reflect  the position of  the majority of  Russian

astronomers, with whom we cooperated and, we hope, will have fruitful cooperation.

We urge the astronomers of Ukraine and the world, which are worthy of universal

values,  not  to  participate  in  scientific  astronomical  conferences  organized  on  the

territory of the annexed Crimea.

Regards,

On behalf of the UAA Council, 

UAA President, Member of the National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine, 

Yaroslav Yatskiv  

 


